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Book in with Dave Richardson by the 21st 
September then assemble at 9.45AM at Power. 
House Entrance in Harris Street Ultimo.  This 
will be an opportunity to see items not 
generally open to the public. 

If it goes well we may be able to organise a 
future visit to the Museum’s Annex at Castle 
Hill) 

Respond by Friday 21st to David 
Richardson (d_s_richardson@bigpond.com 
or 9487 1985) 

*********************** 

CHRISTMAS DATE FOR YOUR DIARY:  NSW 
Christmas function, Noon on Friday 23 
November at the Bowlers Club in York St 
Sydney.  More details in the next Newsletter. 

********************************* 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE, from our new 
President, PETER BULL:  Thank you to those 
of you who bestowed upon me the honour of 
replacing Henry Cranfield as President of the 
OTVA for the year 2007/2008. The OTVA has 
a long history of excellence in recognising the 
efforts of the staff of OTC and other 
organisations engaged in international 
telecommunications. 

The members of the current OTVA Executive 
are representative of the virtues that the 
OTVA has extolled over the years since its 
origin in the mid 1950s.  The OTVA ended the 
last 12 months on a high with the success of 
the Golden Jubilee Celebration. This 
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Office Bearers 2007–8 

President: Peter Bull 
email:  Peter.Bull.NOC@optus.com.au 
Phone:  0411 260 542 

Secretary:  Will Whyte 
email:  will.whyte@optus.com.au 
Phone: 02 9342 5088 

Treasurer:  Bernie White 
Phone: 02 9708 4666 

Newsletter Editor: Bob Lions 
email: boblions@optushome.com.au 
Phone: 02 9498 7745 

OTVA Membership Subscription:  
$10 p.a. -- Due in May each year. 

(Please check your mailer as the indication 
“5/07” indicates you are unfinancial) 

Mail Address: 
Unit 605, 41 Meredith Street 
BANKSTOWN  2200 

ABN 75 502 170 235 

Website:  www.otva.com 
 


